
After nine years of service as Community First Responders (CFRs), Flora Richards (also previously East Dean Responders' Team Leader) and Lys Page, have decided it is time to retire. They are doing so after carrying the burden of providing first response cover for the Parish and wider area for the past two years following the resignation of a number of other CFRs.

Following the introduction of a new training programme for CFRs by South East Coast Ambulance Service (SECAmb) earlier this year, we advertised extensively for new volunteers to boost our CFR numbers. Nevertheless, we were unable to recruit anyone from the community to take up the role. This, combined with the length of time it would take to train new volunteers, means that the Trustees do not consider East Dean Responders to be sustainable. After considerable soul-searching and debate, the Trustees are reluctantly taking steps to dissolve the charity.
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